Dear Dr. Hargreaves,

Thank you again for editing this manuscript. We have now completed all your requested revisions.

Mark (first author) stated in that email that the supplement with the CSIRO logo was written by Jennifer Skerratt who is a co-author on the manuscript. This authorship needs to be stated on the supplement itself and also acknowledged in the author contributions paragraph of the manuscript.

Authorship is now stated on the supplement and acknowledged in the author contributions of the manuscript.

With authorship of the supplement now clear, I would prefer that you remove the CSIRO logo from the supplement, as it does make it look like an internal report and this could cause confusion.

CSIRO logo removed.

You could add further acknowledgements to other CSIRO staff in the supplement if appropriate. As the supplement is not a pre-existing CSIRO report, any individuals that have a large role in the supplement and are not presently named in the authorship should be included as authors of the manuscript. Their role as contributing only to the supplement can be clearly specified in the author contribution section of the main manuscript.

There was no need for further acknowledgement as the major writers of the supplement were Jennifer Skerratt and me. This role is now stated in the author contributions.

Yours sincerely,

Mrs Bril

Mark Baird